
The regular monthly meeting of the Village of Brownville was held on Tuesday, March 10, 2020 in the Board Room at the Brown Mansion, Brownville, N.Y.

Present: 	Patrick Connor – Mayor 		Leo Thompson – Trustee
		Steve Mott – Trustee			Bob Goutremout – Trustee
		Mike Walrath – Trustee		

Also, Present:	Bill Pickett – Superintendent		
		Amber Klusacek – Deputy Clerk             
		

Mayor Connor called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Trustee Walrath made a motion, seconded by Trustee Goutremout to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as submitted, carried.

Trustee Thompson would like to see the Dekin property on Brown Blvd. cleaned up.  There is debris in the side yard and toilets sitting out front on Village property being used as planters.  Mayor Connor will contact Mike Battista, Zoning Officer, to have homeowner remove.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk West discussed a pay increase for Officer Jobson. Trustee Walrath made a motion seconded by Trustee Thompson to give Officer Jobson a 2% pay increase.  All were in favor, carried.   Trustee Thompson made a motion, seconded by Trustee Walrath to include in the 2020-2021 budget a new police vehicle and Backhoe.  All were in favor, carried.  Clerk West would like to increase the outside water user rates.  All inside and outside water rates will be the same. Trustee Goutremout made a motion seconded by Trustee Walrath to change the water rates as follows: first 5,000 gal. $30.00 and for every 1,000 gallons after $3.25.  All were in favor, carried.

Trustee Mott made a motion, seconded by Trustee Goutremout, to approve Superintendent Picket to attend the NY Rural Water Conference in May. All were in favor, carried.

Mayor Connor informed the Board about an upcoming inspection by NYMIR.  Mayor Connor spoke to Engineer Casey Dickinson in reference to our Water Agreements with Glen Park and Hounsfield. These agreements are outdated and can be revisited.

A special meeting will be held on March 24, 2020 at 7:00 pm to discuss the tentative 2020-2021 Budget.  

Mayor Connor and the Board reviewed the bank statements, canceled checks and bills. Trustee Walrath made a motion, seconded by Trustee Goutremout to pay the audited bills Abstract #3A$1,854.06 and #3B $22,744.88 and to adjourn at 7:40 PM.



Respectfully submitted,



Annette West, RMC
Village Clerk



	 
